Saighton C.E. Primary School & Pre-School Newsletter 28th January 2019

'Nurturing Children in a Christian Environment to Achieve Excellence'



Safeguarding Children is at the Heart of Everything We Do

Messages From The Head:

Staffing

We are delighted to welcome Miss Alice Pickering to the school and she will be working in Eaton until the end of the academic year. Miss Pickering is a graduate teacher and will also be carrying out lunchtime playground duty.

We are thrilled that Mrs Pilliner is staying on as the Pre-School Leader in The Seedlings until July, which will give the school a chance to undergo a rigorous recruitment process for a Pre-School Leader and Assistant to start in September 2019.

Trip to Chester Zoo - Friday 1 February 2019

Please remember to send your child to school this Friday in school uniform, with warm outdoor footwear, coat and a hat and gloves. We also recommend some layers underneath their uniform as the forecast is for a cold day. Children will be carrying their own packed lunches, whether from home or provided by the school, so please ensure your child has a small rucksack / backpack.

Sunset Bookings

If you are booking Sunset <u>on the day that it is required</u>, please could we ask parents to phone school rather than email. For bookings that are further ahead, email remains the best way to reserve your places. Thank you.

Late School Pick Ups

Any children not collected from school by 3.40pm after school will be escorted into Sunset and a fee of £5.00 per family will be payable, which will be invoiced through ParentMail.

Sunset Club Keeping Safe and Continuity

It has been brought to my attention that parents collecting from Sunset have been navigating a very dark play ground to collect at the back of Cavendish. We apologise for this, and in order to keep everyone safe, we have installed a door bell at the main entrance. Also, we know it can be frustrating trying to find your child when the venue changes and therefore, from today, *Sunset will run in Cavendish every night*. Miss Thake will respond to the bell and bring your child to you. We really hope this helps and welcome your feedback.

Waverton Churches Summer Holiday Club

If you would like to be involved please speak to Mr Hosker or Mr Rideal. This year session will run from Monday 29th July to Friday 2nd August 2019 - 10am to 12.30pm.

There is also a family service/BBQ/celebration to conclude the week on Sunday 5th August at 10.30am

Dinner Menus Update

Please not the new price of a dinner is £2.30. Week 2 choices are now available until 9am Thursday 31st January.

Book Fair

For those of you that like advance notice, next year's book fair will be the week commencing Monday 25 March 2019.

Achievers of the Week Commencing 21 January 2018

Seedlings – Esme Eaton – Theodore Grosvenor – Hannah Westminser – Beau Cavendish – Zachary

Headteacher's Award - Florence Drake

Prayer 'Tiny Boat, Big Sea' chosen by Sarina

A tiny boat, a great big sea, a guardian angel, watching me.

Dates for your Diary

Please find attached the term dates for 2019/2020- they will also be loaded onto our website in the next few days.

1 st February 2019	Wholeschool visit Chester Zoo
5 th February 2019	Safer Internet Day
15 th February 2019	Spring half term
4 th and 5 th March 2019	Parent Appointments
7 th March 2019	World Book Day Activities
26 th March 2019	Tempest Class Photos
29 th March 2019	Spring break
18 th April 2019	Easter break Aldford Church Service 1.30pm Parents to collect from school 1.10pm and children will be dismissed from the church after the service. Sunset children will be transported by staff.